

## DEPARTMENT OF STATE WASHINGTON

August 9, 1929

My dear Mr. Campbell:

In response to your request of July 24, 1929, I take pleasure in informing you that there are in the archives of the Department in the correspondence between the Department and the British Legation in Washington between eighty and a hundred letters relating to items 1, 2, 3, and 5 of your letter.

There are approximately fifteen letters relative to the sale of arms and ammunition to the Indians. This correspondence was in the year 1863.

There are about twenty letters in regard to the invasion of the Sioux under Sitting Bull, and forty or fifty letters relative to negotiations between Canada and the United States looking to the surrender of Sitting Bull and regarding the refugee Sioux in Canada.

No reference has been found to Ben Clark's report or to the Nez Indians.

There

Mr. W. S. Campbell,

Department of English,

The University of Oklahoma,

Norman, Oklahema.

ind